University of Louisville Louisville, Kentucky

DEPARTMENT OF ATHLETICS

PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND STUDENT HEALTH

April 6, 1938

Dr. Forest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Your letter to Dr. Kent has been transmitted to me for consideration.

You are right and wrong about your conclusions concerning our basketball court. Wrong, in that the playing court is not fine, for it is six feet narrower and ten feet shorter than the regular collegiate court. You are right in that our seating capicity is limited. In fact, we have fourteen hundred student tickets and only have seats for eight hundred spectators.

Under these conditions we are limited in the amount we can guarantee visiting teams. However, if you are planning a trip that will take younear Louisville, we would be pleased to consider playing you here in Louisville.

Kindly write me stating the date on which you would like to play and the guarantee you would ask and I will give our answer by return mail.

Very truly yours,

L. E. Apitz

Director of Athletics

LEA: imp